
MINUTES OF THE CROCKETT CITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THE 7th DAY OF 

APRIL 2025 IN THE CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS, LOCATED AT 200 NORTH 

FIFTH IN THE CITY OF CROCKETT, HOUSTON COUNTY TEXAS AT 6:00 P.M. 

 

THE COUNCIL MET IN REGULAR SESSION WITH THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS 

PRESENT: IANTHIA FISHER, DENNIS IVEY, ELBERT JOHNSON & MIKE MARSH. 

CITY OFFICIALS PRESENT: CITY ADMINISTRATOR JOHN ANGERSTEIN, UTILITY 

SUPERVISOR SELENA ELEBY, ASSISTANT CITY ADMINISTRATOR LEE STANDLEY, 

POLICE CHIEF CLAYTON SMITH, FIRE CHIEF JASON FRIZZELL, AND CITY 

ATTORNEY DONNA GORDON.  DARRELL JONES AND NATRIENIA HICKS WERE 

ABSENT. 

 

OPEN MEETING WITH INVOCATION AND PLEDGE 

 

Mayor Fisher called the formal session open and Council member Ivey gave the 

invocation. All joined in the pledge. 

 

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS 

 

Mayor Fisher recognized all visitors present. 

 

COMMENTS FROM AUDIENCE OR COUNCIL (At this time, anyone will be allowed to speak on City-

related matters only; no personnel matters or matters under litigation will be allowed. The length of time 

may not exceed three minutes. NO Council discussion or action may take place on a matter until such 

matter has been placed on an agenda and posted in accordance with law.) 

 

o Virginia Lewis – Concerns about CEIDC investigation 

o Mayor Fisher – Announced the retirement celebration for former City Attorney 

Bill Pemberton and upcoming roundtable discussion for Precinct 5. 

o Mayor Pro Tem Marsh – Encouraged citizens to attend the upcoming roundtable 

discussion. 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

1. REGULAR SESSION: MARCH 24, 2025 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Marsh made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 24, 2025 

regular session. Council member Ivey seconded the motion.  Motion passes 3-0. 
 

BUSINESS 

 

2. DISCUSSION OF SOLID WASTE CONTRACT RENEWAL TERMS  

 

Mr. Angerstein introduced Sonny Hubbard and J.D. Hatton of Piney Woods 

Sanitation/Live Oak Environmental and discussed the renewal of a contract between the 

two parties for solid waste collection in the City of Crockett.  Council member Ivey made 

a motion to accept the renewed contract with minor corrections.  Council member 

Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion passes 3-0. 



3. DISCUSSION/UPDATE ON STREET CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS AND THE 

APPROVAL OF BUDGET AMENDMENT, IF NECESSARY  

 

Mr. Angerstein gave an update on street/water/sewer projects being completed on MLK 

Blvd, West Houston Ave., East Bell St., South 5th St., South 7th St., South 10th St. North 

Grace St., and South Grace St.  He also explained curb and gutter issues on South 10th 

and South Grace Streets.  The current curb and gutters can be replaced for $26/linear 

foot. A valve needs to be installed on the water line along South 10th Steet for $12,000.  

Culverts and ditch work will be done on N/S Grace Streets in the next few weeks.  Street 

Superintendent Gerald Colter provided details to council regarding various street projects 

around the city.   

 

Council member Hicks arrived at 7:04 P.M. 

 

ADJOURNMENT  

  

Without objection, Mayor Fisher adjourned the meeting at 7:11 P.M. 

 

    

       ____________________ 

       Dr. Ianthia Fisher, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

________________________ 

Mitzi Stefka, City Secretary 


